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Completion of Military Service Mayor Kendrick reported on the completion of military service program.  He
stated that once a community member completes their military service,  their

banner is removed and presented to their family member(s) with a yellow
ribbon. The following individuals have completed their service: Anthony J.
Magallanes, Gerard M. Fillion,  Aaron J. Serna, Marines, and Tiana Browner,

Navy and those present were presented with their banner and a yellow ribbon.
Mayor Kendrick, on behalf of the City Council, thanked them for their service to
our country.

Recognition of the Mayor Kendrick, on behalf of the City Council, recognized the La Verne/San
La Verne/ San Dimas VFW Dimas VFW Post 12034 " Band of Brothers" Honor Guard.  He presented
Post 12034 " Band of Brothers"    each member with a certificate of recognition and a pin designed by the
Honor Guard La Verne Veterans Committee representing the La Verne Veterans Memorial

Obelisk with two rifles and American and POW flags.  He stated that the VFW

Post 12034 was chartered in March of 2004. As part of the Post, a group of
20 to 30 members participate as the Honor Guard and Rifle Team. These
members range in ages from 20 to 80 years old and participate in all La Verne

Veterans Day and Memorial Day events. Also, the Post Honor Guard
provides veterans honors at over 100 funerals per year at cemeteries

around Southern California and has provided honors for as many as 10
funerals in one day.

David Loera, retired Army Captain and VFW Commander, thanked the City
Council for honoring the veterans.

A letter from Commander in Chief United States President Obama thanking
the VFW Post 12034 for their service was read.

The following legislators' representatives presented Certificates of Recognition
thanking the VFW Post 12034 for their countless hours of service and their
best wishes for continued success.

Office of Congress Member Grace Napolitano
Office of State Senator Carol Liu

Office of Assembly Member Chris Holden
Office of los Angeles County Supervisor Michael Antonvich

Army National Guard Captain Robert Parry and Sergeant Major Andrew
McKindley also presented the VFW Post 12034 with Certificates of
Recognition.  Sergeant Major Andrew McKindley explained that not all military
personnel are recognized, especially those in special forces, so he presented
an " Old Bill" coin to recognize those individuals.

Mayor Kendrick recognized former Council Member Dan Harden, also a

veteran, and a huge supporter of recognizing veterans and for his work,
support, and dedication in seeing the La Verne Veterans Memorial built.








